Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Council Credit Card Spending 2014/15 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
I am writing to you to request spending on Leicester City Council credit cards for the financial year April 2014, through to April 2015. 

I also request how much interest has been paid on these credit cards over the same time period. 

Answer: 
For the period April 2014 to March 2015 a total of £165,715.51 was spent using corporate credit cards. The Council uses credit cards as a means of paying for goods and services where this represents the best way of doing so – for example when making online payments. Some vendors, particularly the Magistrate’s Court service (to whom the Council pays fees for bringing cases to recover unpaid Council Tax/Non-Domestic Rates) require payment by card. 

The Council arranges for the balances on all cards to be paid at the end of each month and so no interest charges have been incurred.

These figures exclude any spend by schools using credit/charge cards – we do not hold information on this.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council. 

Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to a list of schools within the Authority: 
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council-services/education-lifelong-learning/about-schools/schools-directory/schools-directory/
School ward, head teacher, telephone, e mail etc. is available by clicking on the link for each school.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


